
                                         

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers: 

 The 2025 “Bloom Where God Plants You” Grand Chapter Session planning is underway and soon you 
will begin to see information regarding our 136th Grand Chapter.  We continue to depend on our chapters, 
districts and individual members to make donations to help defray the large costs of both the Audio Visual 
and Bus Transportation Funding. 

 
Audio Visual Enhancements are a vital part of a successful and enjoyable Grand Chapter Session.  

This includes big screen televisions and the microphones so that all members can see and hear the 
beautiful work of our Grand Officers and important business of our Grand Chapter. 
 

Bus Transportation between the hotels and the Sharonville Convention Center is also an important 
part of our Grand Chapter Session.  We want to continue offering this service which allows our members to 
get back and forth safely. 
 
 PLEASE consider a donation to both funds by your chapter or district.  If you would like to donate as 
an individual member, you are welcome to give your amount in honor of or in memory of a member.  Those 
donating to these important funds will be recognized with their name published on our big screen 
televisions during the Grand Chapter Session. 
 
 If you wish to make a donation, please make checks payable to the GRAND CHAPTER OF OHIO, 
OES and indicate in the memo portion either AV Fund or Transportation Fund and mail to: 
    Suzanne Dick 
    2025 Chairman of Arrangements 
    9090 Grimsley Road 
    Leesburg, Ohio 45135 
 
 Thank you in advance for your continued support and if you have any questions, please contact me 
at 937-215-3847 or 2025coa@gmail.com. 
 
 
God Bless, 
Suzanne Dick 
2025 Chairman of Arrangements 
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